
  

August 13, 2025 

 

 

 

Mr. Scott Sturtz, P.E., CFM 

Floodplain Administrator 

City of Norman 

 

Re: No Rise Certification 

 Imhoff Creek Bank Stabilization Phase 1 

 Norman, OK 

 

Dear Mr. Sturtz: 

 

This project involves the installation of reinforced soil slope walls on the east bank, rock toe 

revetment on the west bank, and two cross vanes in the channel of Imhoff Creek between Imhoff 

Road and Highway 9. This project’s purpose is to restore some of the east bank that has been lost 

to erosion, to protect additional vulnerable areas of the west bank, and to reduce the flow 

velocities that have increased due to the steep channel flow line caused by erosion just 

downstream of Imhoff Road. 

 

There will not be any increase in the Base Flood Elevation at this location due to the project 

when compared to the Corrected Effective modeling, which used city elevation data from 1978 

in the project area to establish a pre-erosion stream bed profile.  

 

Please contact me at 316-370-9670 if you have any questions or need further information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Eric Broce, PE 

Vice President – Civil Engineering 
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